What is Good Writing?*


Finding one answer to this question that everyone would accept is probably not possible.  However, since you are students in the composition course I am teaching, I thought you might like to know what I consider good writing in the context of this course.  


First of all, if you want to write well, you must have something you want to say.  You must sincerely want to communicate something about a topic you really care about.  Your obligation as a writer is to be responsible to your readers--write about topics that are important to you.  Don't waste your time, your classmates' time, and your instructor's time merely completing an assignment.  Instead, choose to write about ideas that are significant to you and that you think your readers should also know about.


Your written work should always be memorable.  Choosing a topic that is significant to you is one step toward writing an essay that your readers will find compelling.  In addition, use vivid description, personal experience, specific examples, lively and diverse vocabulary, and a variety of sentence styles.  Your writing should reflect the interesting and unique person that you are.  


Good writing is also directed toward a particular audience of readers.  Make choices in content, vocabulary, and arrangement based on the particular group of people who you imagine will be reading your work.  Tailoring your essay to a particular target audience, instead of to everyone in general, is another way of guaranteeing that your essays will be engaging.  


Good writing is mechanically correct.  Carefully proofread all of your written work so that it is always as free of errors as you can possibly make it. You probably will have some errors in your essay because English is not your first language.  Nevertheless, avoid as many of the errors that you know about as possible.


Attractive presentation is another characteristic of good writing. The essay you submit for a grade should be neat and easy to read.  Always follow directions for the format of your written work. Use a printer that performs well.  Make sure the pages of your assignments are clean, unwrinkled, and in order.  Show your pride in your work by presenting it in flawless form. Don't give anyone the impression that your assignment was done carelessly.


Writing is hard work, but writing well is a very satisfying accomplishment.  This semester, remember to choose topics that are important to you, strive to make your writing memorable, target a particular audience of readers, proofread your work carefully, and present your final product with pride. I hope you enjoy writing this semester and that your experiences in this class will improve your ability to write well.

*The ideas in this essay were inspired by William H. Armstrong in his book, Study is Hard Work, published by David R. Godine in 1995.

